

LETTER OF SUPPORT AND CONGRATULATION

Dear Dr. Reginaldo Filho,

I am delighted to extend my warmest congratulations to you for your exceptional efforts in organizing the following TCM congresses and symposia set to take place in 2024 in Brazil and Portugal:

- 23rd EBRAMEC Symposium, 26-28 January 2024
- 1st Luso-Brazilian Congress of Chinese Medicine. 10 & 11 February 2024
- 13th Brazilian Congress of Chinese Medicine and 4th International Congress of Faculdade EBRAMEC, 24-30 June 2024
- 7th Symposium of Mais Oriental, 27 & 28 July 2024

Drawing from past successes, these upcoming gatherings promise to further fortify the invaluable role of traditional medicine, with a specific focus on traditional Chinese medicine, in advancing modern healthcare and enhancing people's well-being.

I am deeply grateful for your unwavering dedication and leadership in advancing TCM in Brazil. As you embark on this exciting journey of organizing these congresses, I have every confidence that they will achieve tremendous success.

My heartfelt wishes extend to all the delegates for good health and a truly enriching experience at these events!

Zhilin Dong

President

World Traditional Medicine Forum

8 November 2023